
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Anne Moore by Toronto City Council 

 
 
  Moved by:   Councillor Mike Colle 
 
  Seconded by:   Councillor Jaye Robinson 
 
 
Toronto City Council is deeply saddened to learn of the passing of Anne Moore on 
March 25, 2021. As a dedicated nurse and philanthropist, Anne lived her life making life 
better for her family and fellow Canadians. Anne was an amazing Torontonian who 
gave back to the City of Toronto her whole life, dedicating her career to supporting 
countless local charities by raising hundreds of millions of dollars. 
 
Anne's generosity and keen readiness to help others were evident throughout her life. 
Born in North Bay, she attended St. Joseph's Hospital School of Nursing in North Bay 
and went on to work as nurse in Sudbury and Vancouver. Philanthropy became a 
central focal point for her and she began a lifetime of philanthropic fundraising 
beginning as a volunteer with the Junior League in Winnipeg. Anne spent years 
fundraising millions for countless community arts and social services organizations so 
much so that she was one of Canada's first Certified Fundraising Executives. In 2004, 
Anne was recognized by the Association of Fundraising Professionals (AFP) with a 
Lifetime AFP Achievement Award, where she had helped set the ethical standards for 
the Association. Working up until the age of 75, Anne was passionate about giving back 
to the community and her genuine interest in helping others led many to look up to her 
as a role model. 
 
Anne was a lifelong proud resident of Toronto’s Hoggs Hollow neighbourhood which 
she loved and cherished. In her later years, she spent time with her family and friends 
and pursued her interests in live theatre, opera, and gardening at the family home in 
Hoggs Hollow. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Anne's family. 
 

May 5, 2021 


